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This week Year 1 
were visited by a 

little, lost penguin! 
We have been asking 
questions about him 
and learning about 
his story. We are 

excited to continue 
our book journey next 

week!  

2022-2023  

7th October—Headboy / Headgirl Investiture assembly 

7th October—PTA event (Quiz Night) 

14th October—Flu Vaccine, Harvest Festival 

17th October—School Photos 

18th October—PTA AGM 7:30pm 

19th and 20th October—Open mornings 

21st October—Own Clothes Day for Secrets Room 

24th October Half Term Week 

4th November—Own Clothes Day—Bottles 

8th and 9th November—Parent Consultations 

10th November 2022 (INSET DAY mid-week) 

11th November—Remembrance Day 

18th November—Year 3 Assembly 

18th November—Own Clothes Day for chocolate  

2nd December—Own Clothes Day for cake  

3rd December—Xmas Fayre 

6th December—Enrichment Day 

7th and 8th December—KS1 and EYFS Nativity—pm 

16th December—Christmas Assembly 

Term 2 ends 

Mrs Taylor starts her maternity leave 
today, and Miss Bishop takes over the 

teaching of Year 1. 

We send our very best wishes to Mrs 
Taylor and her family, and look 
forward to seeing her very soon. 

 

Head boy and Head Girl 

Today, our amazing Year 6 pupils 
delivered their well written speeches 
for Head Girl and Head Boy. We were 
all incredibly impressed with the care 
and consideration taken when writing 
their speeches, and the way they were 

so confidently delivered. 

It was so hard for the children to be 
able to choose who would be best, as 

they were all so fantastic. 

We would like to say a huge thank  
you to all those that put themselves 

forward for election. Votes have been 
cast today and the results will be 

announced very soon. 



This Monday, Year 6 went to Tenterden Railway. We all dressed up in our 1940s garb and 
experienced life as it was in the Second World War. We went on a steam train, being evacuated 
to Wales! There we met our billeting families, who chose many of us to go stay with them - we 

had farmers, mothers, and even a policeman!  

On the train, we met Pamela, an evacuee from 1939, who explained her personal experience of 
being evacuated - and not being chosen by a billeting family!  

Back at Tenterden, we saw the real carriages that the evacuees would have travelled in. We had 
a talk about the types of food we would have eaten - including mash potato and chocolate 

spread! Then we met Viv the Spiv - he was an interesting fella! He taught us about the black 
market in WW2, and his chocolate was very tempting.  

All in all, we had an amazing day!  

 

Capel Primary School 

Christmas Fayre 

Saturday 3rd December  

11am –2.00pm 

Capel Primary School will once 
again be holding our amazing 
Christmas Fayre. 

If anyone would like to have a 
stall at this event please contact 
Sue Maynard on 01892 833919 

Or email                                
office@capel-
tonbridge.kent.sch.uk 

We will also be holding our fan-
tastic raffle again this year and 
would ask  if there is anyone who 


